
STATE OF CALIFORNIA – CALIFORNIA NATURAL RESOURCES AGENCY GAVIN NEWSOM, Governor 

DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES 
P.O. BOX 94236 
SACRAMENTO, CA 94236-0001 

Re: Cancelation of Electric Vehicle Charging Station Project Phase III Procurement 

Dear : 

The Department of Water Resources (Department) thanks you for submitting your 
Design-Build Statement of Qualifications (SOQ) for the Electric Vehicle Charging 
Stations Project Phase III (Project). The Project will no longer be funded through the 
Department’s State Water Project and the Department is immediately cancelling the 
Request for Qualifications and any further progress on the procurement for this project. 

The Department understands and appreciates the effort that went into the preparation of 
the SOQs and is sensitive to the impacts that cancelling a procurement can have on its 
relationship with the contractor community. The Department does not take the decision 
to cancel a procurement lightly and must make decisions that are in the best interest of 
the people of California. 

California’s Department of General Services (DGS) will take over the management, 
delivery, and funding of the Project. The overall scope of the Project may be distributed 
over multiple design and construction contracts, and the schedule for the construction of 
all the facilities will be extended through 2035. The Department encourages you to 
investigate any opportunities to provide design and construction services though DGS 
contracts. 

If you have any questions, you may contact me directly at Kevan.Samsam@Water.ca.gov, 
or DWR-CDP@water.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Kevan Samsam, PE, Manager 
Project Delivery Branch 
Division of Engineering 
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